IOWA GREEN PARTY STATE MEETING & CONVENTION, MAY 26, 2012
Iowa City Public LIbrary
11:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.
Co-chairs:  Wendy Barth, Ted Pfeiff
Guest:  Farheen Hakeem, Minnesota, GPUS co-chair
Decorations by Dawn Jones.  We will try to get some photos of her carpet banners on our website!
The meeting came to order about 11:45 a.m.   Discussion was informal, with members sharing news about their recent and past activities.
Last year, an outreach mailing was made to all registered Iowa Greens.  Follow-up of some of the responses has now begun.  Thanks to Matt and Jamie Kearney who oversaw initiating the project and a large part of the mailing.
Ted said that he had tried to seek three contacts from his area that had email addresses listed.   He got one response and will follow up with that person.  Ted and a colleague who has since moved out of state had designed a presentation about the Green Party they presented to local high schools, which seemed popular.  With a new schedule adopted by the school district, there is, unfortunately, no longer time to work them into the political science or history classes.  
Ray Meyer has been an elected member of his county hospital board for 13 years.  He was elected to the Chariton city council in 2010.  These are non-partisan positions.  Ray said he thinks his experience should help make a partisan race successful, and plans to run for county supervisor in the near future.  He also notes that the new statewide re-districting may present opportunities fort Greens, especially as in some jurisdictions, there will be no incumbents running for re-election.
Dawn spoke about Move To Amend, an organization seeking a Constitutional amendment to abolish the legal fiction of corporate personhood.  Johnson & Linn County Greens have been active with this group.  We also brought some of their materials to the meeting.
Holly Hart mentioned a few other things Johnson County Greens had been involved with, mostly co-sponsoring or in coalition with other local organizations.  The Occupiers are technically non-partisan, and some are uninterested in electoral politics.  Those who are interested have shown some interest in the Green Party.  
Holly also noted that the low and fluctuating level of activity (or certain types of activity) in the party is typical; activity ebbs or increases depending on other political activity, climate and election cycles.   There has always been at least some interest in the Iowa Green Party, and about a third of Iowa Green candidates have won office; although it's not a large number, it's a decent percentage, especially considering that some of those candidates run for high level offices generally unwinnable for third party candidates. Recent interest has developed in Dubuque, Des Moines, Sioux City and Cedar Falls/Waterloo, with a couple new Facebook pages.  The Barr campaign is doing calls to registered Green voters in Iowa.
[GRATUITOUS NOTE by the note-taker:  proceedings moved to a new topic, as Farheen Hakeem arrived.  Mention, however, ought to be made of Linn County's ongoing film and speaker series, which has been a long-time staple of progressive events in Cedar Rapids.  In Cedar Falls, there has also been a "green reading" series.]
!!  PRESIDENTIAL NOMINATING PETITION !!  We have Jill Stein on the presidential line and Wendy Barth as our vice-presidential stand-in.  We need 1500 signatures - which really means at least 2000 - to get our candidate on the ballot this November. PLEASE HELP - SIGN THE PETITION!  AND IF YOU CAN COLLECT SIGNATURES - A LOT OR A FEW - THAT WILL REALLY HELP US OUT!
Farheen Hakeem arrived and spoke first about the national Green Party and her role as one of the co-chairs.  She spoke about the Green Platform and process leading up to some new additions which will update and strengthen some of the sections.
Farheen then switched hats and spoke about the Roseanne Barr campaign, why she is supporting and working for Barr and why she thinks it's important that her candidate make a good showing at this summer's nominating convention.  [NOTE:  No one asked to speak on behalf of the other candidates; if they had, they'd have certainly been given some time.  Most members who are paying attention to the presidential candidates are already familiar with Jill Stein's campaign, and both Stein and Barr have a fair amount of support in this state.]  
@ 12:45 p.m.   LUNCH - pizza and sodas provided courtesy of the IAGP
1:30 p.m. - Three of the Green presidential candidates spoke to the convention and then took a few questions.  Kent Mesplay went first, followed by Jill Stein via google hangout.  This was "broadcast" simultaneously on youtube.  Craig Seeman (NY) and Starlene Rankin (CA - formerly of Ames) worked on their respective ends to broadcast it live on the Green Party livestream channel.  It's available there:   http://www.livestream.com/greenpartyus 
Roseanne Barr decided to stick with Skype, and those in attendance were able to chat her and  ask questions, as well.  We didn't have the means, unfortunately, to put that on livestream.
IAGP was the first to try out google hangout.  We got a banner on the national gp.org home page, and posts on various social media!  The program works well, but the Stein campaign had trouble finding a place with internet (had they been using Skype, it would not have worked at all).
3:30 p.m.  Ballot Count
Those in attendance who hadn't already filed out a ballot did so, while mailed in ballots were being removed from their envelopes and added to the stack.  There were 37 ballots in all.  Ray, Wendy, Gail Ardery and Holly stacked, counted and recorded.
Results, in short:  2 delegates each for Jill Stein and Roseanne Barr
Detailed results, see below *
     
4:00 p.m.  Members decided to select delegates to the 2012 Green presidential nominating convention coming up in July.   Some may not be able to attend, but if we have only two in attendance, IAGP will be able to castle 4 of our allotted presidential votes.  Regardless of who ends up going, per our bylaws, delegates must cast their first round votes as mandated by the IAGP presidential preference vote.
After asking who might want to go, hearing some offers and suggestions, the group quickly condensed upon this list.
Delegates
Jill Stein:  Jessica Jacobs (Polk), Wendy Barth (Linn)
Roseanne Barr:  Lorelei Barth (Johnson), Holly Hart (Johnson)
Alternates
Ray Meyer (Lucas), Auric Hopkinson (Johnson), Matt Kearney (Johnson), Jamie Kearney (Johnson)
The convention adjourned around 4:30 p.m.
Thanks to those who attended, those who watched on livestream or youtube; the candidates who googled and skipped in;  and the tech team from GPUS and Iowa City Public LIbrary!  Special thanks to Bond Drager, Craig Seeman, Starlene arankin, David Doonan and Farheen Hakeem; and Kent Mesplay, Jill Stein and Roseanne Barr.  Stay tuned for more info coming to a neighborhood near you.
5/26/2012
Holly Hart
Secretary, Iowa Green Party
==============================================
IAGP Presidential Preference Vote, 2012
Ballots were ranked choice, with an IRV run-off after the initial count to determine the final disposition.
37 ballots cast; total of 697 points
Viability = 25%
Score totals:  
Jill Stein:  194
Roseanne Barr:  175
Kent Mesplay:  134
Harvey Mikkelson:  104
Write-ins:  36 
   (Bernie Sanders, 13;  Ralph Nader, 7;  Winona LaDuke, 7;  Wendy Barth, 3;  Michael Moore, 3;  Unnamed, 3)
No Presidential Candidate:  35
Uncommitted:  19
Initial percentages:
  Stein - 28%
  Barr - 25 %
  Mesplay - 19 %
  Mikkelson - 15 %
 
